




























Box Grove Connected 

 Residents’ Association 
 

Dear City of Markham, 

Box Grove Connected Resident’s Association has received feedback from residents in our community 

regarding the proposed new development on the north east corner of Ninth Line and Highway 7.           

We also conducted a poll of our residents on our community social media page to see if they would like 

us to address any concerns or if we should not provide any input since this is not in our area.  96.6% of 

the residents who participated in our poll indicated that would like us to address concerns regarding 

traffic.  In addition, our committee members received phone calls and emails about this as well.  We 

understand and know that the City of Markham will ultimately make a suitable decision on this matter, 

however we would like to submit our feedback on behalf of our neighbours for your consideration. 

We understand that this proposed development is approximately 1km north of our community, and we 

acknowledge that the ratepayers/residents’ association in the Cornell and Sherwood AmberGlen areas 

are more directly impacted by the aesthetics and structures of the new homes.  Our community’s 

concern is the traffic that will be increased by 2200 units in the proposed condo buildings due to the 

increased cars that that would be travelling South through Box Grove in addition to the existing 

development on the SE corner that is currently under construction at the same intersection. 

If you are going south from Highways 7 and Ninth Line on municipal and regional roads, you would 

ultimately go through our community through a variety of ways including the Box Grove By Pass, 14th 

Avenue, Rouge Bank Drive, Old Ninth Line, Copper Creek Drive, Donald Cousens, the Box Grove Collector 

Road and Steeles Avenue.   We are kindly requesting the City to conduct traffic studies on the impact 

these new condos would have on our community and not just the intersection of Ninth Line and Highway 

7 prior to moving forward with this proposed development.  We understand the land is zoned and the 

developer would like to build on their land.  Perhaps if the consideration is made for a lower density 

condo building in line with the similar low rise condos on the South East corner of the same intersection.   

This will go with the low rise look of the area but will also result in less of an impact on traffic volume. 

As you all know from many prior meetings with Box Grove residents, traffic is a big concern and as their 

residents’ association we wanted to express our concerns to you today. 

 

Thank you for your time, 

Angelica Gutierrez and Nimisha Patel  

on behalf of Box Grove Connected Residents Association 




